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Pineridge Elementary School Before & After School Care Program
Application Information

Welcome to School District 52 Before & After School Care Program, offered at
Pineridge Elementary School. The new before and after school program has 12 spaces
available for Pineridge Elementary School students. The program will start date is
Monday, May 1st and be open from 7:00 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. Families who register will
be able to continue having their children attend during the 2023-24 school year.

School District 52 and Northern Health have established a partnership; as a result,
there are 6 priority spaces for Northern Health children who attend Pineridge
Elementary School. Priority spaces will be granted to those defined as an “Eligible
Person”. Priority spaces are available to applicants who meet the “Eligible Person”
definition defined as “any individual that is employed and identified by Northern
Health within their operation in Prince Rupert.

For clarity, the defined “Eligible Person” has access to the 6 priority spaces
only. Spaces will be designated on a first come, first served basis with priority given to
those applications where the parents work extended dayshifts 0700-1900 hours.

Families seeking admission to the before and after school care program must complete
an application form from the Childcare Provider (SD 52). If a family is requesting a
priority space, they must also complete an online verification form provided by
Northern Health to the Childcare Provider, which will allow Northern Health to verify
their eligibility for the additional space. Registration packages can be picked up at the
school office between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 3:45 p.m. Once completed, return
forms back to the office and leave with Bev Boyle the school secretary.

When registration for the before and after school care program first opens, the priority
spaces (6 spaces) will all be filled by eligible persons and additional spaces will be
filled by members of the general school population.

When all the spaces are filled, a waitlist will be created. Within the waitlist, applicants
will be designated as either an eligible person who works extended dayshift, works
traditional hours or a member of the general public. As spaces in the before and after
school care program become available, the Childcare Provider will consult the waitlist
and select the appropriate person to fill the space based on the balance of priority
access and general school community access spaces.



Fee Information

The monthly full -time fees for children in Kindergarten is $200.00. Part-time fees are
$100.00 a month. Full time fees for children in Grades 1-5 is $425.00, part-time fees
are $200.00 to start and then reduced to $200.00 a month for full time care once fee
reduction initiatives are in place.

In September:

The monthly full-time (both before and after school care) fees in September 2023 for
children in Kindergarten to Grade 5 is $500.00 a month. There are no part -time fees
available at the child care centre as we need to be at full capacity. Fees will be reduced
to $190.00 a month for Kindergarten students and $385.00 a month for Grades 1-5.
Fees are to be paid once registration forms are completed and brought to the school
secretary Bev Boyle. The school accepts e-transfers: Bev.Boyle@sd52.bc.ca , cheques
payable to: Pineridge Elementary School or the exact amount of cash will also be
accepted.

Please call or email if you have any questions:

Susan Kobza, District Vice-Principal of Early Learning and Child Care: Phone: 250
627-2108 email: susan.kobza@sd52.bc.ca

Debra Fabbi, School Principal: Phone: 250 627-7054 email: Debra.Fabbi@sd52.bc.ca

Bev Boyle, School Secretary: Phone: 250 627-7054 email: Bev.Boyle@sd52.bc.ca
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